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Regulating Psychologists and Psychological Associates

NEW EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE FOR 2007 - 2008

The first order of business at the June 1, 2007 meeting of Council was the election of the College
President and Executive Committee for the 2007 — 2008 term of office. We wish to congratulate:

Dalia Slonim, Psy.D., C.Psych. - President
Janice Currie, Ph.D., C.Psych - Vice-President
Dorothy Cotton, Ph.D., C.Psych. - Professional Member
Glenn Webster, M.Ed., C.Psych.Assoc. - Professional Member
Mr. Vincent Lacroix - Public Member
Dr. Ivan McFarlane - Public Member

- J

Bill 171, the Health System Improvements Act, 2007
Receives Royal Assent

On June 4, 2007, Bill 171, the Health System
Improvements Act, 2007 received Royal Assent. When IN THIS 1SSUE
fully enacted, the legislation will amend several health- ) )
related statutes including the Regulated Health Professions New Executive Committee For 2007-2008 .......... 1
Act, 1991, particularly Schedule 2, the Health Professions Bill 171, the Health System Improvements
Procedural Code. In addition, it will establish four new Act, 2007 Receives Royal ASSEnt ..o.vvevevvevoee 1
health regulatory CO“egeS inClUding a College of Pre5|dent_s Message .......... 4
Psychotherapists and Registered Mental Health Therapists. Consultatl_on on Amendments to By-Law 25:
The Register and Related Matters ...................... 5
As of early July, the amendments to the various statutes By-La_w 2.5: The Reg'St?r and Related Matters....... 6
. , Investigations and Hearings ............cccceevrvreneenne. 10
had not been consolidated on the government’s e-laws Stat
. utory and Non-Statutory
website www.e-laws.gov.on.ca. A copy of the Royal Committees 2007-2008 12
Assent version of Bill 171 may be found at the legislative EleCtioN RESUMS ... 13
website www.ontla.on.ca under “Bills & Lawmaking”. The College COUNCIl ............vvereeereereereeeeeneene 16
o ) Changes to the RegiSter ............ccovvviiiiiiinnns 20
Provisions Currently in Effect Thank You Oral EXaminers ..........c..cco.coeevvrveennens 23
Some of the provisions of Bill 171 went into effect with
Royal Assent while others will not go into effect until Proc- INSERTS
lamation or June 4, 2009, whichever is earlier. This arti- e BarbaraWand Seminar 2007: CD-ROM Order Form
cle focuses principally on the amendments to the Personal
Health Information Protection Act, 2004, the Regulated
Health Professions Act, 1991 and the Psychology Act,
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1991, which went into effect in June 2007. A brief description of the sections of the new Psychotherapy
Act, 2007 currently in effect is also included.

Personal Heath Information Protection Act, 2004

The entirety of Schedule H of Bill 171, and hence all of the associated amendments to PHIPA, went into
effect when the Bill received Royal Assent in June. In general, the amendments clarify the relationship
among the Personal Health Information Protection Act (PHIPA), the Freedom of Information and Pro-
tection of Privacy Act (FIPPA) and the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act
(MFIPPA).

Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991

While most of the provisions of Schedule M of Bill 171 will not go into effect until Proclamation or June
4, 2009, whichever is earlier, amendments to several subsections of the RHPA went into effect when
Bill 171 received Royal Assent in June 2007:

o The RHPA now includes a definition of “personal information”,

“personal information” means personal information within the meaning of the Freedom of
Information and Protection of Privacy Act;

«  Sections respecting the College’s duty of confidentiality have been amended and provision made
for additional exceptions where disclosure of information by the College is permitted. One new
exception will permit the College to disclose confidential information when there are reasonable
grounds to believe that the disclosure is necessary for the purpose of eliminating or reducing a
significant risk of serious bodily harm to a person or a group of persons;

« There are new provisions respecting the collection of personal information by the College, includ-
ing the collection of information required by the Minister for purposes such as health human re-
sources planning;

« Sections respecting the College’s providing notices or decisions have been amended to allow for
delivery of notices or decisions by fax, as well as by mail, and to clarify the presumed date of
receipt of such a notice or decision;

« Provisions relating to fines for offences have been revised.

Some of the amendments to Schedule 2 of the Health Professions Procedural Code of the RHPA also
went into effect on June 4, 2007:

o The definition of “incapacitated” has been revised to clarify its intent,

- “incapacitated” means, in relation to a member, that the member is suffering from a physical or
mental condition or disorder that makes it desirable in the interest of the public that the mem-
ber’s practice be subject to terms, conditions or limitations, or that the member no longer be
permitted to practice;

« There has been some revision to sections regarding an investigators entering and searching the
place of practice (rather than the business premises) of a member;

« There have been revisions to sections relating to fines for making false representations to obtain a
certificate and for other offences.

Psychotherapy Act, 2007
A few provisions of Schedule R of Bill 171 went into effect on June 4, 2007:

« The definitions section identifies the “college” as the College of Psychotherapists and Registered
Mental Health Therapists;

o As is the case with the other health profession acts, the Health Professions Procedural Code, is
deemed to be part of the Psychotherapy Act, 2007;
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« The Lieutenant-Governor-in-Council is authorized to appoint a transitional Council and a Registrar;

o The Registrar, the transitional Council and its employees and committees are authorized to imple-
ment the Psychotherapy Act, including processing registration applications and issuing certificates
of registration;

« The Minister is authorized to require the transitional Council to make regulations, provide reports
or do anything else that the Minister considers necessary to implement the Act.

Highlights: provisions that go into effect at proclamation or June 4, 2009 whichever is earlier
Some provisions of Bill 171 will go into effect at Proclamation or June 4, 2009 whichever is earlier. The

following are some highlights of these provisions.

Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991

« Extensive amendments will be made to the section on the Register. The default will be to make most
information about a member available to the public and to specify the limited circumstances under
which the Registrar may decline to disclose certain information about a member.

o Theinvestigative powers of the Complaints Committee and the Executive Committee will be merged
under a new Inquiries, Complaints and Reports Committee (ICRC) which will also have the author-
ity to require a member to undergo remediation. In addition, there are explicit provisions respecting
Alternate Dispute Resolution.

o Minimum requirements for the College’s Quality Assurance Program will be specified in the legis-
lation as will the powers of the Quality Assurance Committee.

«  Two new mandatory reporting requirements for members will be added. A member will be required
to provide a written report to the College if the member has been found guilty of an offence. Simi-
larly, a member will be required to report a finding of professional negligence or malpractice against
the member.

« Anamended provision respecting funding for therapy or counseling for sexual abuse will permit the
funding to be used for therapy or counseling provided at any time after the sexual abuse took place
and will not be restricted to treatment received only after a complaint was lodged or a discipline
hearing commenced, as is currently the case.

Psychotherapy Act, 2007

o The Act will establish the new College of Psychotherapists and Registered Mental Health Thera-
pists of Ontario.

o It will provide for a new controlled act under the RHPA:

- Treating, by means of psychotherapy technique, delivered through a therapeutic relationship,
an individual’s serious disorder of thought, cognition, mood, emotional regulation, perception
or memory that may seriously impair the individual’s judgment, insight, behaviour, communi-
cation or social functioning.

o Authorized to perform this new controlled act will be members of the new College of Psychothera-
pists and Registered Mental Health Therapists, members of the College of Psychologists, the Col-
lege of Physicians and Surgeons, the College of Nurses, the College of Occupational Therapists and
the Ontario College of Social Workers and Social Service Workers.

« Although several professions will be authorized to perform the new controlled act, no person other
than a member of the College of Psychotherapists and Registered Mental Health Therapists of On-
tario will be permitted to use the title “psychotherapist” or “registered mental health therapist”, a
variation, an abbreviation or an equivalent in another language.

As additional information and implementation plans become available, the College will provide further
updates to members.
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4 "\ 1 am honoured to have been chosen to serve as Presi-
Pres I d en t’S dent of the College of Psychologists for the coming

year. |would like to welcome our newly elected mem-

bers of Council, Dr. Milan Pomichalek (District 1,
I\/I eSS ag e North) and Dr. Mustaq Khan (District 2, Southwest)
as well as Dr. Dorothy Cotton (District 3, Central) who

is returning for her third term. | would also like to
- _/ welcome Dr. Mary Ann Evans who has been appointed
to Council as an academic representative and Ms. Tara

Smalley, our new public member. | look forward to a very productive year working with members of the
Council and College Committees.

The past few months have been busy for both Council and staff. College representatives attended a consulta-
tion by the Health Professions Regulatory Advisory Council (HPRAC) to discuss means of evaluating the
Colleges’ Patient Relations Programs. In addition, the College continues to work on the implementation of
the Strategic Plan for 2006-2011. Through the strategic planning process, supervision was identified as an
area to which the College needed to turn its attention. To this end, a supervision working group has been
established and will soon commence its work. In addition, this year’s Barbara Wand Symposium was devoted
to the topic of “Supervision — A Competency-Based Approach” with Dr. Carol Falender as the keynote speaker.

Bill 171: The Health System Improvements Act received Royal Assent on June 4, 2007. The legislation, when
fully enacted, will make extensive amendments to the Regulated Health Professions Act and the Psychology
Act and will create the new College of Psychotherapists and Registered Mental Health Therapists. Our Col-
lege will be available to lend knowledge and experience to help in the establishment of the new College while
working to ensure that our members continue to provide high quality psychotherapy services.

Over the past year, the College conducted a comprehensive review of the By-laws and Policies, work that will
continue in the coming year. In addition, the past year saw the completion and launch of the new and im-
proved College website.

On a personal note, this is my fifth year on Council and | have been entrusted with a role, which no doubt, will
be a challenge to fill. Nonetheless, | look forward to this challenge and to promoting the objects and mission
of the College. As a self regulating profession, the College’s role is to serve the public interest by insuring that
psychological services in Ontario are effective, safe and accessible. | have always believed that this mandate
of the College is one that is supported by the members of our profession. It is my hope that we will continue
to work with College members and the associations in a way that serves the public and enhances the practice
of the profession.

We have just recently completed the spring session of oral examinations. It was a great pleasure to meet many
of the new members of the profession. This opportunity convinced me, once again, that we are fortunate to
have such high caliber individuals wishing to undertake the many steps to become psychological service
providers.

| encourage you to contact the Council member in your area with any questions or suggestions, and | would be
happy to hear from you myself.

On behalf of Council, | hope everyone is enjoying a safe and happy summer.

Dalia Slonim, Psy.D., C.Psych.
President
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The Health Professions Procedural Code (Code) of
the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991 requires
the Registrar to maintain a register of member infor-
mation (23.1). This section of the Code prescribes
the minimum information required to be maintained
for both individual members and professional corpo-
rations, the information that must be available to the
public, and the access to information provisions. In
addition, the Code permits the College to prescribe
other information to be maintained and made public.
In December 2003, the College Council, following
consultation with the membership, approved By-Law
25: The Register and Related Matters respecting ad-
ditional information to be maintained on the register.

Consultation on
Amendments to
By-Law 25:

The Register and
Related Matters

At the Council meetings of March and June 2007, amend-
ments to By-law 25 were reviewed and approved for circulation to the membership as per the Code, which requires pro-
posed changes to this by-law be circulated to the membership at least 60 days before it is approved for implementation.

The following amendments were approved for circulation and comment:

1.

In response to frequent requests from consumers, third party payers, other members as well as those wishing to
make a referral, it was recommended that information about a member’s area(s) of practice and client groups
served normally be available to the public. Currently, this information is contained on the register but is only made
public upon request of the member. The proposed amendment would remove “8. The member’s Area(s) of Practice
and Client Groups Served;” from the list of information excluded from the public portion of the register. The
change however, would not include the areas of practice and client populations served for members holding Cer-
tificates of Registration for Supervised Practice as these members have not yet demonstrated competence in their
area(s) of practice.

. Since supervised practice members’ work is supervised by an autonomous practice member and clients are to be

informed of this arrangement, the proposed amendment would record the names of the supervisors on the register
and permit this to be available to the public.

. The Standards of Professional Conduct [5.9.8.1(2)] require that, “A member in private practice shall make arrange-

ments, preferably with another member, for the security and maintenance of private practice client records in the
event of the member’s incapacity or death. The member shall inform the College of these arrangements”. The
change to the by-law would permit the name and contact information of the individual who has agreed to take
responsibility for a member’s files to be recorded on the register and for this to be available to the public in the
event of his/her incapacity or death.

. As a housecleaning item, Section 4, which describes the register information that is available to the public, has

been revised to note the items excluded from the public register, rather than those included, as there are far fewer
exclusions.

Members wishing to provide comments regarding the by-law are encouraged to do so by e-mail (bylaws@cpo.on.ca),
however submissions will be accepted by fax (416-961-2635), or by writing to the College. Please ensure that your
response is received by Friday, September 14, 2007 to ensure it is included in the information provided to Council
when this matter is further considered.

A copy of By-Law 25, with the proposed amendments, (blue/underlined are insertions and re/strikeotts-are—tete-
tions), is provided below.
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BY-LAW 25: THE REGISTER AND RELATED MATTERS

.

)

2.(1)

)

[Approved by Council December 2003]

This By-law is made under the authority of the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991 as amended 1993, 1996,
1998, 2000 and 2001, subsections 94(1) (I.1, 1.2, 1.3) and the Psychology Act, 1991 as amended 1998.

1.(1) Amember’s name in the register shall be the member’s name as provided in the documentary evidence used to

support the member’s initial registration and shall be consistent with the name used by the member on his or
her diploma or degree in psychology.

The Registrar shall direct that a name other than as provided in subsection (1) be entered in the register if
such a request is made by the member and the Registrar is satisfied that the member has validly changed
his or her name and that the use of the name is not for an improper purpose.

Unless otherwise approved by the Registrar, a member’s business address in the register shall be the
address of the location in Ontario where the member principally engages in psychological practice or, if
the member does not practise in Ontario, the member’s address, as designated by the member.

A member’s business telephone number in the register shall be the telephone number of the location in
Ontario where the member principally engages in psychological practice or, if the member does not
practise in Ontario, the telephone number of the location designated in subsection (1).

In addition to the information required under subsection 23(2) of the Health Professions Procedural Code
of the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991, the register of the College shall contain the following
information with respect to each member:

1. The member’s name and any changes to the member’s name which have been made in the register
since he or she first became registered with the College;

2. The member’s registration number;
3. The date when the member’s certificate of registration was first issued by the College;

4. If the person ceased to be a member as a result of his or her resignation or death, the date upon which
the person ceased to be a member;

5. The highest degree in psychology held by the member and on which registration is based;

6. The name of the educational institution from which the member received his or her highest degree in
psychology upon which registration was based, and the year in which the degree was obtained;

7. The classes of certificates of registration held by the member, the date on which each was issued and,
if applicable, the termination or expiration date of each;

8. The member’s Area(s) of Practice and Client Groups Served;
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10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

18.

19.

20.

21.

\

The address and telephone number of the location in Ontario where the member principally engages in
psychological practice;

The member’s home address and home telephone number;
The member’s preferred address for communication by the College;

If the member is a shareholder, officer or director of a health profession corporation which holds a
certificate of authorization issued by the College, the name of the health profession corporation and
what position or title, if any, the member holds with that corporation;

Any term, condition or limitation on the member’s certificate of registration;

The results of any disciplinary or incapacity proceeding in which a member’s certificate of registration
was revoked and the date of the revocation;

If the member’s certificate of registration is subject to an interim order of the Executive Committee, a
notation of that fact, the nature of that order and its effective date;

If the member’s certificate of registration is suspended for non-payment of the annual fee or any fee
required by the College, a notation of that fact and the date upon which the suspension took effect;

If the member’s certificate of registration is suspended for failure to comply with the order of a Board
of Inquiry, a notation of that fact and the date upon which the suspension took effect;

If an allegation of professional misconduct or incompetence has been referred to the Discipline Com-

mittee in respect of the member and is outstanding,

(a) anotation of that fact and whether the allegations are for professional misconduct or incompe-
tence,

(b) a brief summary of each specified allegation, and

(c) the date of the hearing if the hearing date has been set or the next scheduled date for the
continuation of the hearing if the hearing has commenced,;

If the question of the member’s capacity has been referred to the Fitness to Practice Committee and not
yet decided, a notation of that fact;

If the person ceased to be a member as a result of his or her resignation after a referral to the Discipline
Committee, a brief summary of the allegations against the member, and the fact that the resignation
occurred in the face of such allegations, or such other notations as may be agreed to by the member and
the Registrar;

If, prior to January 1, 1994, the person ceased to be a member as a result of his or her resignation after
a referral to Discipline, a brief summary of the allegations against the member, and the fact that the
resignation occurred in the face of such allegations, or such other notations as may be agreed to by the
member and the Registrar;

J
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\

4 22. If the member has been required to attend before the Complaints Committee to be cautioned, a notation
of that fact;
23. If a finding of professional misconduct, incompetence or incapacity has been made against a member
by any other regulatory body, in or outside of Ontario, or in any other health profession,
(a) a notation of that fact,
(b) the date of the finding and the name of the governing body that made the finding,
(c) a brief summary of the facts on which the finding was based,
(d) the penalty, if any, and
(e) where the finding is under appeal, a notation of that fact, which notation shall be removed once
the appeal is finally disposed of;
24. If a decision of the Discipline Committee has been published by the College with the member’s name
included,
(a) a notation of that fact, and
(b) identification of the specific publication of the College containing that information;
25. In the case of a member holding a Certificate of Reqgistration Authorizing Supervised Practice, the
names of the member’s supervisors;
26. In the event of a member’s incapacity or death, the name(s) and contact information of the individual(s)
who will have custody of the member’s client records.

3.1  Notwithstanding the provisions of section 3, the College shall delete from the register any information that
would otherwise have been required to be maintained under this by-law in respect of any member who died
which is no longer needed in order to protect the public.

3.2 In addition to the information under subsection 23(2) of the Health Professions Procedural Code of the
Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991, the register shall contain, in respect of each health profession
corporation to which a certificate of authorization has been issued by the College, the following informa-
tion:

1. The certificate of authorization number;

2. The head office and mailing address of the health profession corporation;

3. The date upon which the certificate of authorization was first issued;

4. |f the certificate of authorization has been revoked, a notation of the fact, the date when the revocation
occurred and a brief summary of the reasons for the revocation;

5. If the certificate of authorization was revised or a new certificate of authorization was issued to the
health profession corporation, a notation of that fact and the date when that occurred;

6. The name, as set out in the College register, of each of the officer and director of the health profession
corporation and the title or office held by each;

7. The practice name(s) or business name(s), if any, used by the health profession corporation;

8. The address and telephone number of each location at which the health profession corporation carries
on business;

-
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4.1

4.2

9. A brief description of the business activities carried on by the health profession corporation.

Subject to section 4.1, the all information contained in section 3, excluding information in paragraphs 2, 10
11, 22, 23; and all information in section 3.2

5 graphs—t—2—3—4—5—6—7F—8—and-S-ofseeton=32 shall be
information available to the public from the register of the College under paragraph 4 of subsection 23(3) of
the Health Professions Procedural Code of the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991.

a) Atthe discretion of the Registrar, information designated as public in the register may be provided to
any person in printed, electronic or oral form.

b) The College will not provide a member’s registration number but may verify the number upon re-
quest.

c) Inthe case of a member holding a Certificate of Registration Authorizing Supervised Practice, infor-
mation respecting Area(s) of Practice and Client Groups Served will not be made available to the

public.
At the discretion of the Registrar, a member’s previous name or names shall not be information available to

the public from the register of the College under paragraph 4 of subsection 23(3) of the Health Professions
Procedural Code of the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991.

Information which, but for the commencement of an appeal or other legal proceeding, would have been
available to the public from the register of the College under paragraph 4 of subsection 23(3) of the Health
Professions Procedural Code of the Regulated Health Professions Act, 1991, shall be available to the public
from the register of the College as if no appeal or legal proceeding had been commenced.

5. (1) A member shall immediately provide to the College, if requested to do so by the Registrar, the following:

a) His or her home address and home telephone number;
b) The address and telephone number of,
(i) the location in Ontario where the member principally engages in psychological practice, and
(i) all other locations, whether inside or outside of Ontario, at which the member engages in psycho-
logical practice;
c) The member’s business address and business telephone number,

d) The member’s preferred address for communication by the College;

e) A description of the services which the member provides in each of his or her practice locations.

(2) If there has been any change in the information which is required to be provided under subsection (1) the

member shall notify the Registrar in writing of the change within thirty (30) days of the effective date of the
change.

\

J
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e )

Investi gations The Complaints Committees reported the follow-

d ing activity for the year ending May 31, 2007 with

an a comparison shown for year ending May 31, 2006.
Hearings

\§ y

New Complaints Received 2006-2007 2005-2006
1. By Nature of Complaint

Bias

Breach of Confidentiality

Conduct Unbecoming a Member

Conflict of Interest

Dual Relationship

Failure to Obtain Informed Consent

Failing to Fulfill the Terms of the Agreement with User
Failure to Render Services Appropriate to the Users Needs
Failure to Respond to a Request in a Timely Manner
False or Misleading Statements

Fees & Billing

Improper Supervision

Inaccurate Information

Inadequate Data to Support Conclusions

Inadequate Handling of Termination

Incompetence

Insensitive Treatment of Clients

Quality of Services

Record Keeping Problems

Sexual Abuse

AQrrrvwrworwnvrroorrrowo ol
rorwworrArNErRORNNNRE ®WREO

Total

2. By Nature of Service

Administration

Corrections Assessment

Custody & Access/Child Welfare Assessment
Educational Assessment
Industrial/Occupational Assessment
Neuropsychological Assessment

Not Related to Psychological Services
Other Psychological Assessment
Psychotherapy/Counselling
Rehabilitation/Insurance Assessment
Supervision

ol = =
rrR~oouvuvosrQonrn
uglf. P -
gdrEQoocoro~wr -

Total
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Decisions Released by Disposition 2006-2007 2005-2006
Take No Further Action 27 21
Take No Further Action - facilitated resolution 1 1

Take No Further Action - frivolous, vexatious, made in bad
faith or otherwise an abuse of process
Advice

Caution (Oral)

Caution (Oral) with Undertakings

Caution (Written)

Caution (Written) with Undertakings
Refer to Discipline Committee

Refer to Executive Committee (incapacity)
Withdrawn

Withdrawn - facilitated resolution

gorormvdpOITN NN
Glrrrrrvorrom

Total

Health Professions Appeal and Review Board Review of Complaint Committee Decisions

2006-2007 2005-2006
Reviews Requested 7 13
Board Decisions

Decision confirmed 7 5
Request for review declared frivolous, vexatious, made in 2 0
bad faith or other deemed an abuse of process
Decision deemed unreasonable 0 1
College investigation deemed inadequate 0 1
Board decision not to proceed 0 1
Request for review withdrawn 1 0
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Statutory and Non-Statutory Committees 2007 — 2008

At the meeting of the College Council held on June 1, 2007, the new Executive Committee was elected from the
members of the Council. Appointments to the remaining six statutory committees and one non-statutory committee
were also made. Each committee is comprised of professional members of Council (Council), public members of
Council (Public) and members of the College who do not sit on the Council (College). The committee composition of

the statutory committees is defined in the by-laws of the College.

Executive Committee
President
Vice-President
Member-at-Large
Member-at-Large
Public Member

Public Member

Registration
Chair
Council
Public
College
Discipline

Chair
Council

Public

College

Dr. Dalia Slonim
Dr. Janice Currie
Dr. Dorothy Cotton
Mr. Glenn Webster
Mr. Vincent Lacroix
Dr. Ivan McFarlane

Dr. Clarissa Bush
Dr. Ron Davis

Dr. Mary Ann Evans
Dr. Ivan McFarlane
Mr. Vincent Lacroix
Dr. Petra Duschner
Mr. Tim Hill

Dr. Janice Currie

Dr. Clarissa Bush

Dr. Dorothy Cotton
Dr. Ron Davis

Dr. Mary ann Evans
Dr. Mustagq Khan

Dr. Milan Pomichalek
Dr. Dalia Slonim

Mr. Glenn Webster
Ms. Gaye Dale

Mr. Vincent Lacroix
Mr. Richard Lee

Dr. Ivan McFarlane
Ms. Cheryl Rampersad
Ms. Tara Smalley

Mr. Jean-Martin Bouchard
Ms. Mary Bradley

Ms. Christine DiZazzo
Dr. John Goodman

Dr. Maggie Mamen
Dr. Mary Ann Mountain
Dr. Ron Myhr

Dr. Charles Nelson

Dr. Mary Perugini

Complaints
Chair Dr. Dorothy Cotton
Council Dr. Milan Pomichalek

Mr. Glenn Webster
Public Dr. lvan McFarlane
Mr. Richard Lee
Ms. Cheryl Rampersad
Ms. Tara Smalley
Dr. Lynn Lightfoot
Dr. Marjory Phillips
Mr. Robert Gauthier
Ms. Janet Morrison

College

Quality Assurance
Chair Dr. Lynettte Eulette
Council Dr. Clarissa Bush

Dr. Milan Pomichalek
Public Mr. Richard Lee

College Ms. Karin Mertins
Fitness to Practice

Chair Dr. Mustag Khan
Council Dr. Janice Currie
Public Ms. Gaye Dale
College Dr. Mary Tierney

Mr. Bruce Cook

Client Relations Committee

Chair Dr. Mary Ann Evans
Council Dr. Mustag Khan
Public Ms. Cheryl Rampersad

Ms. Tara Smalley
Ms. Christine DiZazzo
Dr. Elizabeth Joly

College

Non-Statutory Committee
Jurisprudence and Ethics Examination Committee
Chair Dr. David Streiner
College Dr. Pierre Ritchie
Dr. Doug Reberg
Dr. Carole Sinclair
Dr. Michelle Peterson-Badali
Dr. lan Nicholson
Dr. Harvey Brooker
Ms. Audrey Cooley
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COLLEGE NOTICES

Election Results
4 N

Elections to Council were held this year in Electoral District 1 (North), Electoral District 2
(Southwest) and Electoral District 3 (Central). As well, a new member representing District 8
(Academic) was appointed to Council.

The Council welcomes:
Dr. Milan Pomichalek, C.Psych., acclaimed in District 1 (North)
Dr. Mustaq Khan, C.Psych., acclaimed in District 2 (Southwest)
Dr. Dorothy Cotton, C.Psych., re-elected in District 3 (Central) to a third term
Dr. Mary Ann Evans, C.Psych., appointed in District 8 (Academic)

- J

In an effort to introduce the members of Council, reproduced below are the Biographical and Candidate Statements
they submitted as part of the election/appointment process.

Milan Pomichalek, Ph.D., C.Psych.
Electoral District 1 — North

Biography and Candidate Statement.

I am currently working as a Clinical and Forensic/Correctional Psychologist on staff at the Northeast Mental
Health Centre (North Bay Campus). | am the sole psychologist in the Centre’s Forensic Program (a 28 bed me-
dium security unit and a 24 bed minimum security unit). In addition to my primary clinical duties | also provide
supervision to both undergraduate and graduate interns, and serve as the Chair of the Centre’s Research Ethics
Board. | have also served as an expert witness in court.

I received my Ph.D. in Clinical Psychology from York University in 2001, and prior to accepting my present
position | worked in the private sector, mostly with motor vehicle accident victims. I am at present in the process
of developing a limited private practice focused on that area of expertise. | am a member in good standing with the
APA, CPA, and the Society for Personality Assessment, and | am registered with the Psychologists Board of New
Zealand.

I believe that the general public, and even other professionals, hold many misconceptions about the role of psy-
chologists. Providing education about our unique contribution to mental health care is important not only for us as
professionals, but also helps to protect the public. One way to accomplish this, and to increase our visibility, is to
advocate for increased access to our services, especially in underserviced Northern regions of the province.

With a view to this goal it is important, in this time of dwindling educational and internship opportunities, to
ensure that individuals aspiring to join the profession are not prevented or discouraged from fulfilling the registra-
tion requirements by their geographical isolation. I believe that it is incumbent upon the College to seek to de-
velop guidelines and parameters for using new technologies such as videoconferencing to this end, if such can be
employed without sacrificing the rigorous standards of our profession.

THE BULLETIN VOLUME 34 NO 1 JULY 2007 13



THE COLLEGE OF PSYCHOLOGISTS OF ONTARIO

I also feel that many of us practicing in the North sometimes feel too geographically removed from our southern
Ontario counterparts to have our voices heard. If elected, | promise to make myself accessible to all District 1 — North
members as their representative at Council, and to commit myself to raising issues and challenges specific to the
practice of psychology in our part of Ontario.

Mustag Khan, Ph. D., C. Psych.
Electoral District 2 - Southwest

Biography and Candidate Statement.

Mustaq Khan, Ph. D., C. Psych. attended the University of Toronto, University of Western Ontario, and University of
Windsor. He has been a Member of the College since 2001 and a member of the College’s Fitness to Practice Com-
mittee since 2005. His main clinical role is as staff psychologist on the Mood Disorders Program at Regional Mental
Health Care—London, where he assesses and treats complex mood disorders. He is also an associate with a private
practice, and a consulting psychologist for the Salvation Army’s youth custody center. His academic duties as a
University of Western Ontario assistant professor of psychiatry and adjunct clinical professor of psychology include
teaching undergraduate courses, supervising practicum students, being on the editorial board of an academic journal,
and conducting grant-funded research on mood disorders.

Through my active involvement with clinical practice, teaching, and research, | believe | have a balanced apprecia-
tion of the major components of our profession. I would like to apply my experience to address issues that will shape
the provision of psychological services, in the best interests of both providers and recipients. Being on Council will
give me the opportunity to encourage consideration of regulatory issues from practical, educational, and empirical
viewpoints, because each has an impact on the other when the issues are translated into policy.

Dr. Dorothy Cotton, C.Psych.
Electoral District 3 - Central

Biography and Candidate Statement.

My career in psychology has spanned more decades than | care to think about, but during that time | have managed
to have a taste of a variety of different areas of psychological practice. | am currently the neuropsychology consultant
for Ontario for Correctional Services Canada. This position came on the heels of 25 years in a variety of positions at
a provincial psychiatric hospital—general adult psychiatry, geriatrics, forensics—as well as stints as a department
head and a program director. | have practiced at both the masters and the PhD level and have a good appreciation of
the complexity of the issues around the registration and “name” issues. In addition, | have a long standing but small
private practice, | have taught at both university and community college level, | write newspaper and magazine
columns about psychology | am actively involved in graduate student training, am a member of a number of profes-
sional organizations (including the Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police—I suspect the only Psychologist mem-
ber!) , have degrees from McGill, Purdue and Queen’s...

I guess the point is that | have a fairly broad perspective on the practice of psychology and I think that is probably the
strength | bring to the College. I am currently running for my third and therefore last term on Council, and it is work
I consider valuable and essential to the well-being of our profession. My role on Council is that of “worker bee.” |
don’t have a “cause” within the profession, although I have been very involved with the Complaints Committee over
the past few years and hope to be able to continue work in this area, as the College grapples with implementing the
many significant changes to this process that the government has proposed in the past year. | think my contribution is
to offer the perspective of those of us out in the trenches, to try to maintain that ever delicate balance between the
protection of the public and the interest of the profession (which are, in the end, the interests of the public). It does
mean at times that we have to gently prod members of the profession to stop and think about what they are doing—
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or even to stop doing what they are doing. But equally it means assisting the profession as whole to offer all the many
things it has to offer.

I would welcome the opportunity to serve on Council as your representative for another term.

Mary Ann Evans, Ph.D., C.Psych.
Electoral District 8 — Academic

Biography and Candidate Statement.

I grew up in Kirkland Lake, a small and snowy but nurturing Northern Ontario gold-mining town, blissfully naive to
the concept of social class until Sociology 100 in my first year at university. | completed my B.A. at the University of
Toronto in 1972 and my Ph.D. at the University of Waterloo in 1980, and was subsequently registered as a psycholo-
gist in the province of Ontario. In 1981 I joined the faculty of the University of Guelph where | am a professor of
Psychology and Director of Clinical Training in its graduate program in Clinical Psychology: Applied Developmental
Emphasis, a programme accredited with the Canadian Psychological Association. My teaching includes graduate
courses on cognitive assessment and learning disabilities, supervision of clinical practica, and undergraduate courses
in communication development, psychology and education, and learning disabilities.

Some of my administrative work has included being Co-Director of the University’s Learning Opportunities Program
from 1998 to 2001, a program for supported integration of students with learning disabilities. Here | developed a
course on learning disabilities specifically for students with learning disabilities which continues at the University of
Guelph to this day. From 1991 to 1994 | was a scientist/practitioner representative on the Board of Directors of the
Canadian Psychological Association, and from 2004 to 2007 have been a member-at-large on the executive of the
Canadian Council of Professional Psychology Programmes.

My research, funded by the Canadian Language and Literacy Research Network and Social Sciences and Humanities
Research Council of Canada, has focused primarily on communication development, on the social and cognitive
aspects of shyness in children, on shared book reading, on home literacy experiences children have that may foster
beginning reading skill, and on young children’s print specific knowledge. | have supervised 38 theses at the graduate
level. | am a fellow of the Canadian Psychological Association, have received the Award of Excellence in Teaching
twice from the Department of Psychology, and in 2005 received a Distinguished Faculty Award from the University of
Guelph.

With my husband John Ayre, | have three children, and would have loved to have more but for a very busy career.
Recently, | gained one more in my new role as grandmaother.
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The College Council

The Council of the College is composed of elected and appointed individuals. The current Council has six
members elected geographically from among the members of the College, one member elected from among
the psychological associate membership, two members appointed representing training programs in
psychology, six appointed members of the public, and one ex-officio psychological associate seat. Below is
a brief biography of each of the members of the College Council for 2007/2008.

Electoral District 1 (North)

Milan Pomichalek, Ph.D., C.Psych. received his psychology training at the University of British Columbia and
York University. He is registered both as a clinical and forensic/correctional psychologist in the province of On-
tario, and presently works on the forensic ward of the Northeast Mental Health Centre, North Bay Campus, where
he also chairs the Research Ethics Committee. Dr. Pomichalek’s experience includes working in the private sector,
teaching college courses in psychology, supervising both graduate and undergraduate interns, and serving as expert
witness in court. He is a member of the CPA, APA and the Society for Personality Assessment, and is also registered
with the Psychologists Board of New Zealand. Dr. Pomichalek serves on the College’s Discipline, Complaints, and
Quality Assurance Committees and his term continues until 2010.

Electoral District 2 (Southwest)

Mustaq Khan, Ph. D., C. Psych. attended the University of Toronto, University of Western Ontario, and University
of Windsor. He completed a postdoctoral fellowship in cognitive research at Rice University in Houston. Dr.
Khan’s main clinical role is as staff psychologist on the Mood Disorders Program at Regional Mental Health Care—
London, where he assesses and treats complex mood disorders. He is also an associate with a private practice, and
a consulting psychologist for the Salvation Army’s youth custody center. His academic duties as a University of
Western Ontario assistant professor of psychiatry and adjunct clinical professor of psychology include teaching
undergraduate courses, supervising practicum students, being on the editorial board of an academic journal, and
conducting grant-funded research on mood disorders. Dr. Khan has been a member of the College since 2001 and is
currently Chair of the Fitness to Practice Committee and as well serves on the Discipline and Client Relations
Committees. His term on Council continues until 2010.

Electoral District 3 (Central)

Dorothy Cotton, Ph.D., C.Psych. obtained degrees from McGill, Purdue and Queen’s, and became registered as a
psychologist in 1986, after several years as a psychometrist. Her background is as a generalist in the area of clinical
psychology and her clinical career has included periods in child psychiatry, general adult psychiatry, geriatrics, and
forensics. She was formerly the Chief Psychologist and Administrative Director of the Forensic Service at a provin-
cial psychiatric hospital. Currently, Dr. Cotton is currently a psychologist with Correctional Service Canada, where
she provides neuropsychological services. Dr. Cotton has taught at both the graduate and undergraduate levels in
the Department of Psychology at Queen’s, and lectured in the Department of Psychiatry. She is co-chair of a national
police/mental health systems liaison committee and holds a diplomate in police psychology. She has a small private
practice and writes regularly about psychological topics for a variety of magazines, has written a book on stress
management and regularly presents to professional and community groups. She has been on the board of OPA as
well as OACCPP and has served on boards for a variety of community agencies and groups. Dr. Cotton is on the
Executive Committee of the Council, is currently Chair of the Complaints Committees and also serves on the
Discipline Committee. Dr. Cotton is in her third term on the College Council which continues until 2010.
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Electoral District: No. 4 (East)

Clarissa Bush, Ph.D., C.Psych. has practiced primarily in the area of neuropsychology at two Ottawa since obtain-
ing her Ph.D. from McGill in 1984. She has worked on various inpatient rehabilitation teams, in an outpatient
memory disorder clinic and is presently in private practice as well as holding a part-time position at the Children’s
Hospital of Eastern Ontario. Dr. Bush has a diplomate from The American Board of Professional Neuropsychology.
She has always had a strong interest in clinical teaching and from 1999 to 2006 was the training director for a CPA
accredited internship in clinical neuropsychology. Dr. Bush was a member of the first group to train to perform
capacity assessments when the Substitute Decisions Act was proclaimed in 1995. She has served on a variety of
Council Committees and recently completed her term as President of the College. Her term on Council continues
until 2008.

Electoral District 5 (GTA East)

Janice L. Currie, Ph.D., C. Psych. received her psychology training at the University of Toronto and the University
of Waterloo obtaining her Ph.D. in 1981. Upon graduation, she held a postdoctoral fellowship for one year within
the Neurology Department at the Hospital for Sick Children, working on the Learning Disabilities Research Project.
Dr. Currie joined Psychological Services at the Scarborough Board of Education working as a psychologist and later,
as Senior Psychologist. In 1996, she became Chief Psychologist with the Board of Education for the City of York.
Currently, she is the Senior Manager of Professional Support Services for the amalgamated Toronto District School
Board. In this position, she supervises Psychological, Social Work & Attendance, Occupational/Physiotherapy and
Speech-Language Pathology Services for the Board. Dr. Currie has been a member of APA, CPA and OPA and
served as the Ontario Psychological Association’s representative to the Minister’s Advisory Council on Special
Education (MACSE). Dr. Currie was recently elected as Vice-President of the College Council, is Chair of the
Discipline Committee and also serves on the College’s Fitness to Practice Committee. Her term on Council contin-
ues to 2009.

Electoral District 6 (GTA West)

Dalia Slonim, Psy.D., C.Psych. received her doctorate from The Chicago School of Professional Psychology in
1988, and trained as a developmental neuropsychologist at the University of Chicago Hospital, Billings Memorial.
She became registered as a psychologist in Ontario in 1989, and also holds licenses as a clinical psychologist in the
states of Illinois and New York since 1996 and 1999, respectively. Dr. Slonim has worked as a psychologist practicing
Clinical Neuropsychology and Clinical Psychology at both the Wellesley Hospital and St. Michael’s Hospital and as
a consultant to Surrey Place Centre. She is presently at Bloorview Kids Rehab and in private practice. Dr. Slonim
was elected to the College Council in 2003 and was recently elected as President of the College. Her term continues
to 2009.

Electoral District 7 (Psychological Associate)

Mr. Glenn Webster, M.Ed., C.Psych.Assoc. received his honours B.A. in psychology from Nottingham University
G.B. in 1968. After teaching 3 years in England, he moved to Jamaica and then to Manitoba. He moved to Toronto
and OISE/UT to obtain an M.Ed. Two further years of graduate study have not yet produced a doctorate. He became
eligible to register with the College in 1999. Mr. Webster has worked at the Toronto Catholic District School Board
psychology department for 32 years, maintains a private practice and has taught community college, and university
psychology courses. He has served on the executives of the provincial and federal Liberal parties and is active in the
management and production of the performing arts, as well as other community activities. He is active with his
professional union association being a local president and a provincial vice-president. Mr. Webster was elected to
Council in May 2005 and serves as a member of the College Executive Committee, as well as the Complaints, and
the Discipline Committees. His term continues until 2008.

Electoral District 8 (Academic)

Ron Davis, Ph.D., C.Psych. is currently an Associate Professor of the Department of Psychology at Lakehead
University. He teaches graduate courses in the Clinical Psychology program in the areas of clinical interviewing and
cognitive-behavioural therapy. Prior to joining the faculty in 1997, Dr. Davis held appointments in the Department
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of Psychiatry at the University of Toronto. While there he served as founding director of the Eating Disorder Outpa-
tient Clinic and the Ontario Community Outreach Program for Eating Disorders located at the Toronto Hospital. He
also served as the director of the Psychiatry Emergency and Crisis Services at the Hospital for Sick Children. Previ-
ously, Dr. Davis was an Ontario Mental Health Foundation Postdoctoral Research Fellow at the Toronto Hospital.
Dr. Davis obtained his M.A. in Clinical Psychology from Queen’s University at Kingston, and his Ph.D. in Clinical
Psychology from Simon Fraser University. He has been a member of the College of Psychologists of Ontario since
1987. In 2005 he recently joined the College Council as a representative of the training programs and was appointed
to the Quality Assurance Committee, Registration Committee, and Discipline Committee. His term continues until
2008.

Electoral District 8 (Academic)

Mary Ann Evans, Ph.D., C.Psych. received her Ph.D. from the University of Waterloo in 1980. In 1981 she became
registered as a psychologist in Ontario and joined the University of Guelph where she is a Professor of Psychology.
She is a fellow of the Canadian Psychological Association, has received a Distinguished Faculty Award from the
University, and twice received the Award of Excellence in Teaching from the Department of Psychology. Through
funding from the Canadian Language and Literacy Research Network and SSHRC, she conducts research on literacy
and communication development, social and cognitive aspects of shyness, shared book reading, and home literacy
experiences. She has taught graduate courses in cognitive and social-emotional assessment, learning disabilities, and
clinical practica, and supervised 38 graduate theses. Her administrative service has included Co-Director of the
University’s Learning Opportunities Program, Co-ordinator of Graduate Studies in Psychology, scientist-practitioner
representative on the Board of the Canadian Psychological Association, and member-at-large on the executive of the
Canadian Council of Professional Psychology Programmes. Since 2002, she has been Director of Clinical Training
of the University’s graduate program in Clinical Psychology: Applied Developmental Emphasis. Dr. Evans is cur-
rently Chair of the Client Relations Committee and also serves on the College’s Registration and Discipline Commit-
tees. Her term continues until 2010.

Ex-Officio Psychological Associate

Christine DiZazzo, M.Ps., C.Psych. Assoc. has been registered as a Psychological Associate since 1996. She gradu-
ated with a Master’s degree in Psychology in 1975 and began work as a school board psychometrist in September
1975. She has worked as a psychoeducational consultant and then Psychological Associate for the Ottawa-Carleton
school board since 1985 and has recently begun a private practice in Ottawa. Active in her union, she has served on
many provincial and local bargaining unit committees and has been a member of her school board’s Special Educa-
tion Advisory Committee for several years. She has been a board member of the Ontario Association of Psychologi-
cal Associates. She joined the College Council in 2006. She was on the Complaints, Discipline and Client Relations
Committees last year and this year will be serving on the Client Relations and Discipline Committees. Her term
continues until 2009.

Public Members Appointed by the Lieutenant Governor in Council

Ms. Gaye Dale, a resident of Toronto, was appointed to the College Council in April 2002. She comes to the College
with experience in teaching learning disabled children at the Secondary School level for the Toronto District School
Board. Under Mrs. Dale’s leadership as Chairman of the Board for the former Scarborough Board of Education, the
Board developed and implemented the Zero Tolerance Policy for School Violence. Later known as the Safe Schools
Policy, this document set the standard for the provincial wide requirements for school boards. She has been active in
her community for over 25 years. In 1997, she was awarded both a Civic Recognition Award from the City of
Scarborough and a Life Member Award from the Ontario Home and School Association. She has presented on behalf
of the Crime Prevention Committee of Scarborough to all levels of government representing the community’s con-
cerns and needs for safety. Mrs. Dale is currently a member of the College Discipline and Fitness to Practice
Committees. The term of her appointment to Council continues to March 2008.

Mr. Vincent Lacroix is a retired electrician having worked at the Inco maintenance department in Sudbury, Ontario
for 30 years in various capacities at both the hourly and staff level. He was recently appointed to the Association of
Ontario Health Centres (AOHC) Board of Directors and Executive Council for Ontario at large. Mr. Lacroix is
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married to Colette and has two sons who are now in living in Toronto. Residing in St. Charles, Mr. Lacroix enjoys
municipal politics serving residents as a Councillor for 6 years and counting. He was appointed as a public member
to the College Council in April 2005 and serves on the Executive, Registration and Discipline Committees. His
term continues until April 2008.

Mr. Richard Lee came out of retirement recently to help people with mental health issues find competitive employ-
ment. He has been a Steeple Jack, Stock Broker, Management Consultant, Chairman and Acting Dean in a Commu-
nity College, Exterminator, Journalist, Newspaper Editor, Organisational and Human Development Consultant. He
has done graduate studies in Adult Education, Community Development and Business, holds an Honours degree in
Journalism and Political Science, and studied business systems and procedures at Ryerson. In addition, Mr Lee has
held many executive positions in sports, community and cultural organisations. Mr. Lee was appointed to the
College Council in November 2006 and currently serves on the Complaints, Discipline and Quality Assurance
Committees. His term continues until November 2009.

Ivan McFarlane, PhD, MA, BA Hons (Toronto), MA (Carleton), MES (York) was appointed to the College Coun-
cil in May 2005 and elected to the Executive Committee in May 2007. He has served continuously on the Com-
plaints, Discipline, and Registration Committees. Dr. McFarlane comes to the College with a background as an
Ontario community college professor. His civic commitments include membership of the Anglican Diocese of
Toronto’s Doctrine & Worship Committee, and he is a past president of Findhelp Information Services, and of his
neighbourhood residents’ association. As well, Dr. McFarlane is very active in university alumni matters and gov-
ernance at the University of Toronto. His term continues until May 2008.

Ms. Cheryl Rampersad, a resident of Brampton, was appointed to the College Council in August 2006. She
currently serves on the College’s Client Relations, Complaints and Discipline Committees. Her term continues until
August 2009.

Ms. Tara Smalley was appointed to the College Council in May 2007. For the past ten years she has been working
as the Director of Client Services for Infocus Business Services. Since relocating to Toronto from Manitoba in
1996, Ms. Smalley has been involved in numerous community activities. Some of these include working with the
AIDS Committee of Toronto for the annual AIDS Walk and participating in Toronto’s annual Pride Parade. She has
also worked with diverse communities such as Regent Park, St. James Town, St. Lawrence and other communities
throughout her riding to enhance the betterment of the area. Ms. Smalley has assisted various charitable organiza-
tions by either working with them or supporting them. Currently she is volunteering with Canada Cares which is
involved in many international issues. Ms. Smalley serves on the College’s Client Relations, Complaints and
Discipline Committees. Her term continues until May 2010.
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Changes to the Register

The College would like to congratulate and welcome the 49 new Psychologist members and the 14 new Psychologi-
cal Associate members issued with Certificates Authorizing Autonomous Practice between March 1, 2007 and June
30, 2007.

PSYCHOLOGISTS

Jana Hayley Atkins
Silvia Bernardini
Lori Ann Blessing
Jane Brindley
Shannon Marie Costigan
E. Jane Dalton
Jean-Philippe Emile Daoust
Richard Ari Davis
Ruth Emma Dennis
Lawrence T. Dong
Deanna Nicole Drahovzal
Tatiana Dumitrascu
Alireza Ebrahimian
Olga Gale
Silvina Diana Galperin
Suzanne Geishardt
Shannon Mary Gifford
Steven Gilbert
Abby Lauren Goldstein
Laura Ann Goodine
Gillian Graham Bevan
Peter A. Hall
Susan Hayman-Abello
Carrie Lynn Heilbron
Margus Einar Heinmaa
Claire Emilie James
Laurel Lynne Johnson
Andrea Gaye Kohan
Andrea Lynn Koster-Baier
Archie Brian Kwan
Marjolaine Michelle Limbos
Kelly Anne McCutcheon
Terry-Ann McQuaid
Elana Lynn Miller
Alia Wendi Offman
Allison F.H. Owen-Anderson
Antonio Pascual-Leone
Brian Scott Pauls
Amanda J. Pontefract
James Cameron Keith Porter
Alberta Eveline Pos
Natalie Beth Rubin

to act as primary and alternate supervi-

Darcy Allan Santor
Pamela Joy Struiksma
Sarah Dawn Thompson
Patti A. Timmons Fritz
Lanette Ward
Gina Webster
Janis Lynn Wolfe

PSYCHOLOGICALASSOCIATES

Carla Amodio
Susan Marie Chudzik
Danielle Frances Di Giulio
Carol Garson
Catherine Theresa Gouchie
Marie-Line Jobin
Liora Keshet
Valery Kleiman
Kristine Elizabeth Lake

Patricia Riley Muchynski
Andjelka Palikucin-Reljin
Fabio Belpulsi Salerno
Donald Wayne Seatter
Marilena Solomon

The College wishes to
thank those members who gener-
ously provided their time and expertise

sors for new members issued Certifi-
cates Authorizing Autonomous
Practice.
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Changes to the Register

The College would like to congratulate and welcome the 25 new Psychologist members and the 6 new Psychological
Associate members issued with Certificates Authorizing Supervised Practice between March 1, 2007 and June 30,

2007.

PSYCHOLOGISTS

Alexandra Lauren Batansky
Reena Chopra
Lynn Iris Coates-Vallee
Natalie Natasha Demidenko
Lidia Ann Domitrovic
Jennifer Rebecca Felsher
Raminder Kaur Gill
Anita Gupta
Lance Lorne Hawley
Pushpa Kanagaratnam
Claudia Koshinsky Clipsham
Joan MacDonald
Deborah Mary Moore
Amber Michelle Pakulak
Brigitte Nicole Patry
Divna Peric-Todorovic
Meghan Carrie Prosser
Eleanor Louise Riesen

Lisa Anne Sicoli
Eva-Maria Blanka Svoboda
Heather Elizabeth Tulloch
Andrea Michelle Turner-Sack
John Ronald Weekes
Dalit Weinberg
Benjamin Robert Williams

PSYCHOLOGICALASSOCIATES

Michel Bastien
Careen June Coetzee
Cynthia Rebeca Maya Beristain
Kevin Mitchell Reinhardt
Larisa Selivanov
Barbara Mary Carol Shea

The College would like to congratulate and welcome the 4 new Psychologist members issued with Certificates
Authorizing Interim Autonomous Practice between March 1, 2007 and June 30, 2007.

PSYCHOLOGISTS

Dahna Berkson
Lawrence Sheldon Miller
Naomi Sankar-DeleeuwNatashya
Anna Alexandra Sherbot
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Changes to the Register

( Retired

)

Barry Bertrand Benness
Claudette Bourque
Peter Matthew Carlson
Wolodymyr (Walter) Dacko
Elizabeth Gibb Demers
Gareth Hughes
Vita Macins
Marlene Isabelle Ridley
Sharyn Alta Salsberg Ezrin
Carlyle Taylor Smith
Henry Peter Strauss
Carolle Trembley
Jeannie Tryphonopoulos

(

Resigned

Sylvia Lorraine Anstey
Colleen Elizabeth Carney
Jacqueline Joanne Douglas
Ruth Droege
Joy Dara Ellick
Norman George Johnston
Corey Scott Mackenzie
Yvette Ross
Marie-France Tremblay

/
Deceased
The College has learned with regret of the deaths of Dr. Clifford M. Christensen
and Dr. Harold R. Miller and extends condolences to their families, friends and
professional colleagues.

-
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Thank you Oral Examiners...

The College would like to thank the following individuals who assisted in conducting the oral
examinations in June 2007.

Cheryl Alyman, Ph.D., C.Psych. Paediatric Oncology Service, McMaster Children’s Hospital; Private
Practice: Hamilton

James Bambrick, Ph.D., C.Psych. Private Practice: Waterloo

Thomas Boniferro, Ph.D., C.Psych. Coordinator of Psychological Services, Thames Valley District School
Board: London

Michael Breau, M.A., C.Psych.Assoc. Memory Disorder Clinic, SCO Health Services: Ottawa

Clarissa Bush, Ph.D., C.Psych. Private practice in clinical neuropsychology and capacity assessment:
Ottawa

Dorothy Cotton, Ph.D., C.Psych. Regional Treatment Centre (Ontario) of Correctional Services Canada:
Kingston

Christine Courbasson, Ph.D., C.Psych. Clinic Head, Eating Disorders and Addiction Clinic, Concurrent
Disorders Service; Director of Training, CAM-H, Psychology Clinical Practicum: Toronto

Janice Currie, Ph.D., C.Psych. Senior Manager of Professional Support Services, Toronto District School
Board: Toronto

Ron Davis, Ph.D., C.Psych. Associate Professor, Department of Psychology Lakehead University;
Consulting Psychologist, Mental Health Services, St. Joseph’s Health Care Group: Thunder Bay

Roberto Di Fazio, Ph.D., C.Psych. Correctional Service of Canada (SCS) Collins Bay Institution: Kingston
Stephen Dukoff, Ph.D., C.Psych. Private Practice, Kingston West Psychological Services: Kingston

Maggie Gibson, Ph.D., C.Psych. Veterans Care Program, Parkwood Hospital Site, St. Joseph’s Health Care;
Associate Scientist, Lawson Health Research Institute, London; Clinical Professor, Department of Psychology,
University of Western Ontario: London

Tim Hill, M.A. C.Psych.Assoc. Private Practice: Owen Sound

John Hunsley, Ph.D., C.Psych. Professor, School of Psychology, University of Ottawa: Ottawa

Richard Lee, Public member of College Council; Part-time Facilitator/Coach at the Centre for Skills
Development and Training: Burlington

Carolyn Lennox, Ph.D., C.Psych. Chief of Psychological Services, South West Quadrant, Toronto District
School Board: Toronto

Maggie Mamen, Ph.D., C.Psych. Private Practice: Ottawa

lvan McFarlane, Public member of College Council; Occasional university lecturer in humanities: Toronto
Samuel Mikail, Ph.D., C.Psych. Clinical Director, The Southdown Institute: Aurora.

Michael Minden, Ph.D., C.Psych. Private Practice: Toronto

Carolee Orme, Ph.D., C.Psych. Anxiety & Stress Disorders Clinic of York Region; Private Practice:
Richmond Hill

Michelle Sala, Ph.D., C.Psych. London Family Court Clinic, London, Ontario; Private Practice: London
Dalia Slonim, Psy.D., C.Psych. Consultant for Bloorview Kids Rehab; Private Practice: Toronto

Peter Stephenson, Ph.D., C.Psych. Meridien Consulting Services: Toronto

Claire Lowry Sullivan, Ph.D., C.Psych. Professional Leader, Grand River Hospital: Kitchener
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